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Leo Maenner  2009 
Dick Bruns  2010 
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Commodore’s Message 

The VOTE is behind us and BYC is moving forward on the island bar concept that was 
overwhelmingly voted in by the membership. I want to thank every member who 
participated in the voting process. I thought the meetings were well attended and the 
membership was respectful and responsive. As Commodore my goal was to bring the 
membership together, listen to their concerns and suggestions and present options reflective of the 
wants, needs and desires of the majority. We were successful as a club in doing so. Without the 
support and input of members this project would not have been possible. 
 
The Fourth of July was a pleasant experience as a whole and numerous members thanked First Lady 

Sam and me for the weekend festivities. Some even thanked me for the weather. Now when the weather is bad, do not 
blame me, blame F/L Sam. The reality of the experience lies with GM Scott Lockwood and his staff. They performed 
very well, and the members expressed this to me also.  
 
The Bridge and Board are addressing issues of security around the island. GM Lockwood and I met with BCPD 
personnel who are conducting a safety and security survey at BYC. You may see them entering the property at different 
hours of the day and night to review our safety features such as lighting, front gate security issues and other areas of 
concern. A final report is due to BYC by the end of July. Security and the safety of members, staff, and others legally on 
our premises are a paramount concern at BYC. 
 
By the time you read this BYC will be on the traditional week’s cruise around the Chesapeake. For those on the cruise 
please enjoy your friends, family, and cohorts. Hopefully, we will all return to our home port unharmed. 
 
If you were unable to attend, remember the Weekend Cruise and Frostbite Cruise later in the year. The Frostbite Cruise 
is to welcome in the new Commodore. V/C Gary Blankenship will be taking over the helm this October. Please make 
him feel welcome. But do not count me out yet, I still have a lot of Commodoring to do. Thanks for all our support and 
kind words. 
 
Commodore Keith and F/L Sam 
 



Vice Commodore’s Message 

Summer Greetings from the Cool Change, 
 
By now we hope everyone is in the full swing of summer fun!! If you’ve ventured out to our lovely Sue 
Island, you know the Club isn’t missing out on any summer adventures… The fourth of July was a well-
attended, weekend-long festival of good food, great music, fun times, fireworks, and our annual 
parade around the Island. Thanks to Scott and the club staff, as well as the many club volunteers for 
making the weekend a great time for young and old alike. As the summer progresses, we hope to see 
all of you around the clubhouse and at club activities and cruises. This is what we wait all year for – 

summer - let’s make the most of it. 
 
Speaking of making the most of it, I would be remiss if I did not extend my sincere appreciation to everyone who 
showed up to vote on the new clubhouse renovations. It was gratifying to have such a packed house of club members 
and mates interested enough in our future to give up part of a summer weekend to make your voices heard. There’s an 
exciting future ahead for BYC, and Pam and I are both honored to be a part of it. We hope everyone will join together 
as we move BYC forward to a bright new future!! 
 
Understand that the hard part of our new clubhouse is still ahead of us. Making the members’ vision a reality that will 
require some time and patience. I hope everyone will continue to bear with the Holding Corporation, Bridge, Board and 
Staff as we continue to work to ensure that everyone has a positive club experience throughout the renovation process. 
More details about all aspects of the project are sure to follow soon.  
 
On a related note, in my capacity as Membership Committee share, I’m pleased to report that membership inquiries 
are up and we have already signed up several new members, since the renovation vote. Everyone inquiring seems 
to be very excited and responding favorably to the new clubhouse plan. 
 
After several dedicated years of loyal photography services, the Peters have decided to take a much-deserved break 
from serving as our official club photographers. Special thanks to Jack and Nancy for their great effort over the past few 
years. If you love to attend club events have a fondness for photography, I’d love to hear from you…. I’m looking for a 
club photographer for our next club year that starts in October. Photography not your thing… That’s ok. As the summer 
progresses there will be lots more opportunities to find a niche to your liking. If you have a skill, talent or interest that 
can be helpful to the club, we’d love to have your support! Stay tuned, more details to come, as we ramp up plans for 
next year. 
 
Wishing everyone a safe, happy, healthy, and adventurefilled summer. As always, don’t hesitate to reach out to me if I 
can be of assistance. 
 
Best regards, 
 
V/C Gary Blankenship 







 Fleet Captain’s Message 

Hello BYC Members! 
 
Club openings have come to a halt, BYC’s opening weekend has come and gone and the 4th of July went out 
with a bang, but in BYC fashion, that doesn’t mean the fun stops!  As most of you know, when it comes to 
fashion, Jan & I pride ourselves on wearing what’s in season or dressing up for whatever event is happening 
at the club.  This past weekend we sported red, white, and blue stars & stripes while celebrating the 4th of 
July! 
 
Although July is flying by, we are looking forward to the upcoming weeklong cruise, which departs this 

Saturday, July 8th.  We anticipate a week of fun and sun while visiting Safe Harbor Narrows Point, Hyatt River Marsh Marina and 
Safe Harbor Great Oaks.  Those of you attending should have registered on Dockwa or Snagaslip as outlined in previous notices.  In 
addition, if anyone has not turned in their registration form and payment, please reach out to Jan or I as soon as possible to ensure 
an accurate headcount and registration is calculated by Friday afternoon.   
 
To keep the cruise spirit up, we will be going to Haven Harbor North (Rock Hall) for the Weekend Cruise August 25th, 26th & 27th 
and registration will be on Dockwa for slips.  The Frostbite Cruise will be at Osprey Point on October 7th & 8th.  Registration will be 
on Dockwa for slips. 
 
Keep an eye out for information for Week on the Island (WOTI).  Join us on the island for a week of bands, events, crafts, and the 
much-awaited AUCTION! 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone on the upcoming cruise and as always, we encourage members to continue to approach us 
with any event ideas or club concerns members may have.  
 
Fleet Captain Scott and Fleetress Jan (AKA Steve & Lori) 
BYC39delong@gmail.com 

A & B Pier Report 

What a start to the season it has been on A & B Pier!! 
 
Thanks to Pier Captain Paula Johnson, we had an amazing Opening Weekend! 
Starting with a very successful Happy Hour where so many members from both piers participated!! So much fun!! Then on 
Saturday, we had a pitch in lunch where Joe Johnson grilled his homemade sausages and shared them with everyone. Many thanks 
to Mark Cunningham for bringing is large cooker for Joe and all to use. It now resides under the tent that is at the end of A pier. I 
think this pitch in lunch with grilled sausages will be a new Opening Weekend tradition as long as Joe and Paula are willing!! 
 
John Monte and Pat Hodges tied the knot at a small ceremony on June 23rd and then jetted off to honeymoon in Key West!! 
Wishing the newlyweds many happy years together!! 
 
Pat’s recovery from hip surgery is coming right along, she was able to get on the boat during the 4th of July weekend.  
 
Speaking of the 4th of July weekend, A&B Pier had another happy hour at the start of the weekend that was well attended. Barry 
Scott broke out his grill and offered it up to anyone who wanted to cook something. Looking forward to more happy hours as the 
season progresses!! 
 
B is becoming the place to be!!! 
 
See everyone around the club!! 
 
Pat Meredith 
Done Deal B-18 





C Pier Report 

Dear C Pier Boaters,  
 
I hope this letter finds you in high spirits and enjoying the splendid boating season. We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude 
for your enthusiastic participation and support during the recent Opening Day weekend. It was an unforgettable weekend, filled 
with camaraderie and shared love for boating. 
  
We were delighted that our efforts in the pier decorating contest were recognized, and we emerged as the winners! It is a 
testament to the creativity and dedication of our C Pier community. Thank you for your fantastic contributions in transforming our 
pier. The efforts each one of you put in truly made a difference and showcased the incredible spirit of our boating family. 
  
Furthermore, we would like to extend our appreciation to all the pier members who took the time to respond to our recent survey. 
Your feedback is invaluable to us as we strive to enhance our activities on the C Pier. Your suggestions and ideas will guide us in 
organizing some fantastic pier gatherings in the upcoming months. Stay tuned for announcements regarding these exciting events. 
We are eager to create more memorable moments together. Speaking of that, we also want to take a moment to highlight the 
resounding success of our Fourth of July pitch-in. Special thanks for Tristan Hiemstra for pulling together. The atmosphere was 
electric, and it was heartwarming to see everyone come together to celebrate our nation's independence. A special thank you goes 
out to DJ Klima for keeping the music going later on top of the hill and setting the perfect tone for a festive evening. We truly 
appreciate your efforts in making the evening a grand success. 
  
We also would like to extend our deepest Sympathies to George Harrison and Julie Bertoldi for the loss of Jim Harrison.  Our 
prayers and thoughts are with them and their family during this difficult time. 
  
As we continue to sail through this boating season, let us cherish every moment spent on the water and embrace the joys of being 
part of the Baltimore Yacht Club. The summer is still young, and there are countless adventures and memories waiting to be 
created. Together, we will make this season one for the books. 
 
Warm regards, 
  
Julie and Megan 





Ahoy D Pier and BYC Shipmates!  
 
The Penczeks are proud to announce that granddaughter Emma Penczek was selected as the Baltimore Sun All Metro 
Girls Lacrosse Player of the Year.  In only her sophomore year at Manchester Valley HS, her superb all-around play 
helped drive her team to the Maryland Class 2A State Championship.  She finished the season with 94 goals and 43 
assists including 9 goals in the Championship Game against Middletown, tying a state record.  In the circle, she won 129 
draw controls and, on defense, caused 37 turnovers.  The Manchester Valley Mavericks went 19 – 0, the only 
undefeated public-school team in Maryland and were ranked No. 19 in the nation by the Nike/USA Lacrosse High 
School Rankings.  A big D Pier and BYC Congratulations to Emma and the Mavericks! 
 
Congratulations also to MacKenzie King, granddaughter of Janet and Frank Sauer, who graduated from Maryvale this 
spring.  Mackenzie will be attending Duquesne University Nursing School in the fall.        
 
Cruises to distant ports are always a special adventure.  Steve and Susan Carnaggio should have some good stories to 
tell about their run in SEA ADDENDUM to Ocean City, MD (as of this article, set for 1 – 8 July). 
 
June on D Pier found a lot of boats missing as their captains headed out, bound for the “Liars and Cheaters” Fishing 
Tournament.  When they came back, it was plain that a great time was had by all.  Asking the participants who won 
resulted in a lot of answers, but not much clarity.  I am advised by Frank Sauer that, despite what the "Legend" Andy 
Adkins says, he did not win the "Liars and Cheaters " fishing tournament.  To the best of what I can gather, Chris 
Wooten unseated Wendy Sauer and Brian Sauer, winners of last year’s tournament.  Scott McClure was able to find the 
house in which he was staying.  Special thanks to Captain Mike, the Toomey's, and Garrett Morris for their annual out 
of this world breakfast. 
 
After the Tournament, SCRUMPER was notably absent from D Pier.  Rumor had it that Liars & Cheaters participants 
Captain Frankie “Fumes” and “Hit Man” Charlie broke down aboard SCRUMPER due to lack of fuel while returning from 
the tournament.  Perhaps seeking to avoid the Skunk Flag, Frank insisted it was not his fault.  Frank reported that, 
although 2 mechanics initially diagnosed no fuel, his mechanic found a bad fuel pump solenoid and replaced it, solving 
his breakdown. 
 
Until next time, See you on D Pier!  
 

D Pier Report 

D Pier Congratulates Emma Penczek  
2023 Player of the Year 



Manager’s Message 

The season is moving right along.  Fortunately, we have had some pretty decent weather after a 
turbulent spring.  I appreciate everyone’s support over Opening Weekend!  It was fun hosting the bands 
outside and really made the 2023 Opening Weekend one that will not soon be forgotten. 
  
After a hectic and busy Opening Weekend, having members and their guests here for the 4th of July 
weekend was great.  The holiday weekend felt like a big BYC Family gathering that was highlighted by 
Saturday’s parade and fireworks.  I appreciate the Marine Trades Association of Baltimore County for 
putting on the Middle River Fireworks display.  Their constant support of the Middle River area and 
Boating on the Chesapeake Bay is instrumental to our community, and we are proud to be allied with 

them in their commitments.  
  
Soon the Club will start our annual Week on the Island events.  While we continue to face space limitations, we are 
looking to keep a packed schedule.  We are moving the Week on the Island Auction to the first Saturday this 
year.  Supporting the auction this year will go a long way to cover the expenses that are incurred with the multiple 
activities.  The membership support of the auction this year will go a long way to making the Week on the Island 
successful and positively impact our financial results this year. 
  
The vote to finalize the design plan moves us one step closer to 
construction.  We still have a lot to accomplish before the 
clubhouse is completed.  Your continued support of the Club 
and our events is greatly appreciated! 
  
Cheers, 
  
Scott Lockwood, CCM 

Meeting the Deadline for the Spray is a rough job, and Summer is upon us already. I can tell you that the group of BYC 
members that went on the Cruise to Europe are keeping somewhat a tight lip. What I did hear was there was some that 
won big in the casino, there was some members that issue with the water slide and had to be rescued, and I heard 
several members saying Washy Washy, Happy Happy to each other. 
 
Opening weekend went off without a hitch. There was dancing under the stars all 3 nights with the Bands outside on 
the stage. C pier won best decorated pier. Seems like some members didn’t listen to me and there was some splashing 
on C Pier over the Memorial Day weekend. 
 
I can’t remember ever seeing the Island view room so packed that some were standing outside listening to the Holding 
Corp, the Design team and Bridge talk about the Design vote. The final vote is in for the U shape bar and looking 
forward to 2024. 
 
As I walk the piers this year, it’s nice to see a lot of members out enjoying the Chesapeake Bay and other ports around 
us. 
 
No matter where you are located, I will be watching. 
 
Even Keel, 
 
Sue Island Sue 

Sue Island Sue 





Recently Dredged 
Travelift Area 
Now Plenty  

Water!!! 











JULY BIRTHDAYS 

1   Jack Withers 
     Tasos Valanos 
     Marge Ragone 
     Paul Marchigiani 
2   Louie Sauer 
     Sharon Bass 
     Yasuko Moody 
     Hsuan Hargest 
3   Valerie Gaydos 
     Mark Fuchsluger 
5    Ed Gerner 
      Barbara Nuth 
      Thomas Hargest Jr. 
      William Hill 
6    Shari Zakielarz 
7    Ronald Stern 
      Patti Wilbur 
8    Mark James 
      Edward Wenzlaff 
      Stoney Fraley 
      Karen Williamson 
9    Max Hart 
      Kent Terry 
      Tracy Laxton 
10 Gayle Valentini 
      Edwina Coder 
      Kelly Seward 
      

12 Daniel Koch 
      Doug Riley 
      Carol Myers 
      Michelle Sakowski 
13 R/C Eric Hiemstra 
14 Sharon Schepers 
      Joanne Fitz-Patrick 
      Katherine Seal 
15 Stacey Brooks 
      Aimee Ross 
      Maureen Mead 
      Tricia Finck 
16 Wendell Wilson 
      Lawrence Korpanty 
17 William Maupai 
      Robert Goodall 
      Pauline Cox 
      Bridget Rebbel 
18 Kathy Kammann 
19 Gloria Sapp 
      Frederick Mannel 
20 Stephanie Clark 
      Natalie Cook 
21 Joyce Gray 
      Jim Fowler 
      Ricardo Yazigi 
      Laura Williams 

23 Lawrence Sadowski 
      Irene Dietrich 
      Betty Winchester 
24 Betty Hock 
      Jean Muhler 
25 Daniel Koch 
26 Susan Patterson 
      Veda Cost 
27 Tom Parr 
      Michael Myers 
      Coreen Cieslak 
28 Pete Alatzas 
      William Nichols 
      Elizabeth Runk 
      Edward Bosley 
29 Robert Balaban 
      Allan Sakowski 
      Jenai Paul 
30 Joe Zappala 
31 Nancy Hubers 

3   Dan & Connie Ziegfeld 
     Mary Kolbe & Bill Parham 
4   Ed & Holly Mora 
      Paul & Mary Kay Marchigiani 
6    P/C Ellsworth & Beverly Wiegand 
7    Gary & Linda White 
8    Patrick & Maureen Mead 
10  William & Mary Keiser 
       Michael & Sharon Luciano 
13  P/C Dick & Mary Bruns 
       Kenneth & Jessamyn Able 
       Patrick & Linda McGeehan 
14 Michael & Cindy Baumgartner 
16  Barry & Sherry Siegel 
       Thomas & Teri Hollenshade 
       Paul & Mary Dolan 
       Scott & Jan DeLong 
       Ross & Sonnie Mentzer 
 

JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

SPECIAL CONGRATULATIONS 

18  P/C Scott & Sarah Tennyson 
       Christopher & Lisa Wooten 
21  Mark & Sally Dent 
23  Scott & Patti Wilbur 
      Christopher & Kathleen Egner 
25  Paul & Geri DeJuliis 
       Michael & Lisa Myers 
26  Gerry & Susan Mannel 
28  Thomas & Sarah Coard 
      Donald & Patricia Covahey 
29  Kent & Sylvia Terry 
31  Jesse & Nicole Wyatt 
      Mark & Joanne Fitz-Patrick 
      Keith & Sandy Wrightson 

P/C Ellsworth & Beverly Wiegand - 60 years 
Dan & Connie Ziegfeld - 59 years 
Barry & Sherry Siegel - 56 years 
Mark & Joanne Fitz-Patrick - 51 years 
Kent & Sylvia Terry - 45 years 
Paul & Mary Dolan - 35 years 
Christopher & Kathleen Egner - 30 years 
Christopher & Lisa Wooten - 15 years 
Mary Kolbe & Bill Parham - 10 years 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS  

2   Michael Castellitto  
     Anthony Tassi  
     Cathie McGill  
     Catherine Murphy  
     Dr. John Carbone 
3   Patricia Hargest  
     Michael Luciano  
4   Nicole Wyatt  
      Sharon Easter 
5   Jean Thau  
     Michele Martin  
     Stephanie Beall 
     Jody Coder  
     Reese Williamson IV  
6   Brian Sauer  
7   Patrick Longo  
     Jacqueline Hughes 
     Carrigan McCarthy  
9   Paul Oliver  
     Leon Nickel, Jr.  
     Robert Keiser 
     Caroline Davis  
     Morse Davis  
11 Bart Haas  
     Raymond Underwood  
     Pamela Johnson 
12 P/C Robert Rueter  
     Stephen Valliere  
     Mary George  
     Alana Davis  
     Charlotte Davis  

13 P/C Jay Hurd  
     Patty Garey  
     Christopher Wooten  
     Mia Longo  
     Teresa Huebel  
     Alisia Hiemstra 
14 Beverly Wiegand  
16 Mark Padeletti 
      Jeffrey Siegel 
17 Liz Curtis  
18 Steven Coppage  
     Ruth Fuller  
19 Mary Dolan 
20 Christopher Egner  
     Thomas Spalding 
      Jeanne Smoot 
21 Scott Wilbur  
     Sheila Sappe  
     Jordan Myers  
     Arden Rose Dowling  
22 Claudius Klimt 
23 Michael Dulany  
     Michael Reinhard  
     Patricia Hodges  
     Teresa Nickel  
24 Dottie Borchardt  
      Nicholas Fleischmann  
      Lucy Balcer-Lambert 
      Michelle Hunt-Laubach 

25 Gilberette Davis  
26 Susan Hines  
     Ted Goloboski  
     Victor DeSantis 
     Jesse Buhite, Sr.  
     Nathan Holsinger  
27 Sunny Jordon  
28 William Pugh  
     Stephen St. Croix  
     Julie Dyer 
29 Daniella Toomey  
30 Mary Bruns   
     Carin Smith  
31 Paul R. DeJuliis  
     Aubrey Good  
     Joan Dietrick   

2   Michael & Jenai Paul  
7   Robert & Charline Chambers  
     Richard & Linda Sinclair  
9   Dr. John & Donna Carbone  
     Michael & Holly McCarthy  
     R/C Eric & Tristan Hiemstar 
10 Scott & Kelly Slocum  
11 Douglas & Eileen Riley  
     Al & Janice Brennan  
12 Pat & Susan Patterson  
      Thomas & Hsuan Hargest  
14 Dean & Susan Fisher  
15 J.P. & Danette Toner III  
      Michael & Teela Lipsky 
16 Bill & Cynthia Schaffer  
17 Paul & Trish Redding  
18 P/C Kenneth & Peggy Horne  
19 Alan & Irene Dietrich  
     Steven & Suzette Coppage  

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES 

20 James Timothy & Larraine Long  
      Jeffery & Laura Penza  
      Raymond & Karen Underwood 
21 Thomas & Michelle Flowers  
      Michael & Carin Smith  
22 Arthur & Gina Beasman  
      Paul & Dottie Borchardt  
      William & Theresa Tunney 
24 Jesse & Kathleen Buhite  
25 Dean & Sylvia Stump  
26 Michael & Elisa Castellitto  
27 Jake & Barb Conn  
28 P/C Conrad & Marge Ragone  
      Jerry & Michele Focas  
29 Patrick & Jennifer Slaughter 
      Ian & Caroline Weisser 
31 P/C Frank & Sharon Schepers  

SPECIAL CONGRATULATIONS 

Robert & Charline Chambers - 58 years  
P/C Conrad & Marge Ragone - 58 years  
James Timothy & Larraine Long - 57 years  
Dean & Susan Fisher -53 years 
P/C Kenneth & Peggy Horne - 50 years 
Alan & Irene Dietrich - 45 years 
Steven & Suzette Coppage - 45 years 
Jake & Barb Conn - 45 years 
 

Pat & Susan Patterson - 40 years 
Thomas & Hsuan Hargest - 40 years 
Jeffery & Laura Penza - 40 years 
Raymond & Karen Underwood - 30 years 
Thomas & Michelle Flowers - 30 years 
Michael & Carin Smith - 30 years 
Ian & Caroline Weisser - 25 years 
Bill & Cynthia Schaffer - 20 years 
Jerry & Michele Focas - 20 years 
Michael & Holly McCarthy - 15 years 



Dockage & Slips 
R/C Eric Hiemstra-Chair 
F/C Scott DeLong-Co-Chair 
Capt. Tom Fidler ’23 
P/C Frank Schepers ’24 
Capt. Gary Hutson ‘25 
 
Budget & Finance 
Comm. Keith Lessner 
V/C Gary Blankenship 
Treasurer P/C Joe Vislocky 
GM Scott Lockwood 
Capt. Mark Cunningham ‘23 
Capt. Chris Wooten ’24 - Chair 
Capt. John Patterson ‘25 
 
Bull Roast  
R/C Eric Hiemstra ‘22 
 
Spring Dance 
‘23 Currently Unassigned 
 
Crab Feast  
‘23 Currently Unassigned 
 
Constitution & By-Laws 
B/M Pam Chaney ‘25-Chair 
Capt. Jerry Focus ‘23 
B/M John Hall ‘23 
Comm. Keith Lessner ‘24 
B/M Shari Zakielarz ‘24 
Capt. Peter Rellas ‘25 
 
Pier Writers  
A & B Piers - Pat Meredith 
C Pier - Julie Bertoldi & Megan Hermann  
D Pier - Joe Hellner 

E Pier -  

Baltimore Yacht Club Committees   2022-2023 

Club Operations 
V/C Gary Blankenship, Chair 
IPC Bill Ortman  
Capt. Chris Wooten  
 (Chairman of B & F)  
G/M Scott Lockwood 
Capt. Alan Sadowski ‘23 
Capt. Jill Davis  ‘24 
Capt. Al Brennan ‘25 
 
Parliamentarian 
P/C John Hammond 
 
Swimming Pool 
Capt. Andy Kowal ‘25-Chair 
Capt. Jim Smart ‘23 
Capt. Wayne Ross ‘23 
Capt. Dave Edwards ‘24 
F/S Barry Cohan ‘24 
Lynn Bergen ‘25 
 
Membership 
V/C Gary Blankenship, Chair 
P/C Bill Ortman ,‘25 V. Chair 
Capt. Marty Bass ‘23 
Capt. Jill Davis ‘23 
Vacant, ‘24 
Capt. John Hall ‘24  
B/M Pam Chaney, ‘25 
 
Sick & Welfare 
Barry Cohan 
- blcohandds@gmail.com 
 
Publications-The Spray 
V/C Gary Blankenship 

CBYCA 
P/C Dick Bruns 
 
CCC 
IPC Barry Scott 
 
Yacht Clubs of Maryland 
IPC Barry Scott 
 
House & Grounds 
P/C Bill Ortman-Chair 
Capt. Don Kaelber 
Capt. Alan Sadowski  
Capt. Chris Toomey 
Capt. Eric Herman 
Capt. Lee Nickel 
 
Fuel Committee 
Capt. Gary Hudson, ‘25 Chairman 
R/C Eric Hiemstra 
GM Scott Lockwood 
P/C Jeff Underland ‘23 
Capt. Steven Coppage ‘24 
 
Computer & WIFI  
B/M John Hall - Chair 
R/C Eric Hiemstra  
Capt. Jim McCabe ‘23 
Capt. Wayne Ross ‘24 
P/C Joe Vislocky ‘25 
GM Scott Lockwood 
 
Week On The Island 
F/C Scott DeLong  
GM Scott Lockwood 

Planning 
R/C Eric Hiemstra - Chair 
Capt. Don Kaelber ‘23 
(Holding Corp. Rep.) 
IPC Bill Ortman ‘23 
Comm. Keith Lessner ‘24 
Capt. Wayne Ross ‘24 
Capt. Todd Rebel ‘25 
Capt. Chris Wooten ‘25 
 
 

Nominating 
(April 2023) 
P/C Barry Scott—Chair 
 
 

Island Beautification 
F/L Sam Lessner  
 
Pier Captains 
A & B Piers - Vacant 
C  Pier -  Vacant 
D  Pier - Vacant 

 
Entertainment 
F/C Scott DeLong  
GM Scott Lockwood 
 
Sail Fleet Captain 
Capt. Frank McKee 

Baltimore Yacht Club, Inc. 

800 Baltimore Yacht Club Rd. 

Baltimore, Maryland 21221 


